Chair's Report

From: Deb Whitten, Chair, Field Hockey Canada Board of Directors

Attn: Field Hockey Canada Member PSOs

Date: July 28, 2022

The year since the last AGM has been an eventful one in all aspects: financial change, new staff, World Cup Qualifiers, impacts of COVID and a return to International Competitions!

2021/2022 Highlights:

- FHC ended last year's fiscal with a profit due to some additional grants and continued fiscal controls. Full details are outlined in the Treasurers Report and Audited Statements
- New High Performance Teams in place, including WNT and MNT Manager and Coaching staff.
- WNT competing in the 2022 World Cup
- WNT Junior team competing in the 2022 Jr World Cup
- MNT and WNT competing in the 2022 Commonwealth Games
- Excellent work done by our committees and active support by all directors. See full details in committee reports.
- Regular PSO meetings
- Extensive by-law review continued
- Full board review

2022-2023 Plans

- Continued -Implementing Plans for High Performance
- Full by-law review to align with the COC's Canadian Sport Governance Code
- Working with members and other key stakeholders to align priorities in our sport

Thanks to all directors and our CEO Susan, for the tremendous amount of work and dedication during this past year.

Congratulations to the Women's National Team for qualifying and competing in the 2022 World Cup.

Thanks to the chairs and the members of our ad hoc committees. A tremendous amount of work was accomplished this year.

Hall of Fame: Dr. Sue Neill

Coach Education Committee: Nancy McCutcheon

Officials: Laurie Hogan

U sports: Deb Whitten and Nancy Mollenhauer

Masters: Ian Baggot

Women's COC Fund: Sharon RajaramanFundraising and Sponsorship: Ian Bird



I would like to take this opportunity to express appreciation and thanks to Marilyn Payne, Tony Stewart and Ann Doggett, three talented and skilled outgoing board members, for their service and dedication to Field Hockey Canada.
Sincerely,
Deb Whitten Chair